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Summary of Contents
	Subject and Aims
	To bring to the Conference and Connexion’s attention the challenge set by the World Methodist Council for member churches to raise money for the Achieving the Vision Endowment Fund to secure the future financial viability of the Council’s work.

	Main Points
	1. Summary of the work done by the World Methodist Council

2. The challenge set by the World Methodist Council for member churches to raise 50 cents per member for the Achieving the Vision Endowment Fund to secure the future financial viability of the Council’s work.

3. The Conference’s response to the challenge.


The World Methodist Council, founded in 1881, brings together more than 75 million Christians across 132 countries from the Methodist/Wesleyan tradition.  Its work includes:

· Training for indigenous evangelism, multiplying witnesses, beginning new churches and developing new resources for Christian mission;
· A ministerial exchange programme;
· An international Christian Youth Conference and Young Leaders Seminars;
· Strengthening of family life in various world cultures;
· Supporting Methodist/Wesleyan Education worldwide;
· Maintaining the World Methodist Museum and overseeing, with the Methodist Church in Britain, the Epworth Old Rectory;
· Working for Christian Unity through international dialogues with other Christian Communions;
· Joining with others in efforts to respect human rights, uphold justice and stand alongside people who are persecuted and marginalised, suffering the injustices of war or tyranny.

The work of the World Methodist Council continues to be made possible by the annual voluntary support of its member Churches, including the Methodist Church in Britain, and gifts from various sources.  However this financial model is not sustainable and through the Achieving the Vision endowment fund the Council is attempting to secure its long term financial viability.  The World Methodist Council meeting in August 2011 challenged all member churches to raise 50 cents per member for the fund during the next 5 years.  
In answer to this challenge, the Conference is asked to encourage all parts of the Connexion to respond to it as they are able, recognising that this is a difficult time to be asking for monies but recognising that it is also a good opportunity to raise awareness of the work of the World Methodist Council. In parts of the world Methodist family the British Methodist Church is still seen as the ‘Mother Church’ by many and despite our financial challenges is a relatively rich church, so there is an expectation that the British Methodist Church will rise to the challenge.  To make this equitable with other parts of the world Methodist family, it is also felt that 50 cents should become 50 pence and that ‘per member’ is seen in terms of community roll numbers.  
To support this process, the World Methodist Committee will ensure that materials are made available for use at the spring Synods in 2013.  The committee is also working with the Connexional Team on the best way of communicating the challenge.  This is likely to include worship material for use on Aldersgate Sunday 2013 being made available on the website.

***RESOLUTION
7/1.
The Conference noted the challenge from the World Methodist Council and encouraged all parts of the Connexion to give to the Achieving the Vision Fund. 

